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Southern University Board of Supervisors 

Friday, June 24, 2011 

Addendum  

 

      Mayor Mitch Landrieu welcomed the members of the Board and Administrators to New Orleans  

and offered his congratulations on the successful joint effort between the University and its 

widespread constituencies which helped to  defeat the proposed legislation to merge SUNO and 

UNO during the recent session. 

       Mayor Landrieu provided an overview of issues prevalent in New Orleans community, 

especially, in the African American community; i.e., high rate of crime, at-risk students, and 

incarceration of African American males.  The mayor suggested this would be an ideal time for the 

Board and Administrators to consider and possibly redefine SUNO’s future mission in higher 

education into that of a Model Urban University primarily addressing the crucial educational needs 

of the underserved New Orleans populace.    He advanced the idea of a collaborative effort between 

SUNO, UNO and Delgado to achieve this end.    

     President Mason reported on the development of a plan by Southern University, in 
collaboration with  other higher education institutions in New Orleans,  to establish  “The 
Honore’ Center for Undergraduate Student Achievement.”  The plan offers “a focused 
learning approach to strengthen the role of public higher education in building a Greater 
New Orleans.”  
 
     Board Member Lawson announced that funds in the amount of $3 million  were 
earmarked by the Louisiana Legislative Black Caucus during the recent session to  fund 
programs for troubled youth; $500,000 of that amount will be used to provide financial 
support for The Honore’ Center.     
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